
Rectory Friday News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Festive Events Around School 

With the build up to the holidays, we have been so busy in school with lots of different exciting events. 
We started off the week with the Nativity, performed by years R, 1 and 2. They performed it twice, once 
for the children and once for the parents. Well done to all the children and adults involved. See below or 
on Dojo for some more pictures! 

On Wednesday, the children tucked into their Christmas lunches. We had Christmas jumpers and music 
too, so the hall felt very festive. It is a big job to feed so many children a full Christmas dinner so well 
done to Peggy and the lunchtime crew for making sure it ran so smoothly.  

Thursday saw year 4 hosting a Christmas film night, to raise money for the environmental charity Cool 
Earth. We got to relax and watch ‘Elf’ with some snacks, which was the perfect end to a hectic week! 

On our final morning of 2025, we were lucky enough to enjoy year 5’s ‘Winter Reflection’, which was a 
time to reflect on the true meaning of the festive period. Thank you to all the adults who have helped 
make a busy week run so calmly and successfully. Have a lovely break from everyone at Rectory Farm! 

Curriculum 

 

Year R, 1 and 2 — We were amazed about 

the parent turnout we had for the nativity. The children performed beauti-

fully, and their singing made many of us emotional. Well done to everyone 

involved! 

 

Year 3— Year 3 have been working on their self portraits this half term, using 

different effects. Here is Eric’s example, showing how he has used cubism to 

create this effect.  

Exciting News and Sad Goodbyes 

There have been lots of changes this year, and we thank the parents and children for supporting us and we 
have had lots to celebrate this half term.  

Some exciting news to end the year—Miss Bick is having a baby girl next year. She will be with us still after 
Christmas until later on next year. A big congratulations to Miss Bick and her family.  

 

We also have to say goodbye to Mrs Bell, who has worked at Rectory Farm for over 23 years. She has been 
a great support to many of our children, teachers and parents over the years and has an immeasurable im-
pact on our community. We wish her well for the next stage of her life and thank her on behalf of all the 
children who have come through our doors and been supported by Mrs Bell. 

 



Online Home Learning! 

Charlie in year 4 was so inspired about his work on deforestation, that he 

wrote a persuasive speech at home! Miss Badoi was especially proud of 

the improvement in his handwriting.  

We love to celebrate our children’s achievements out of 

school too, so I was delighted to see Jayden, Kunashe and 

Azeez’s medals they got as part of their football team’s 

Christmas celebration. It sounded like they had a wonderful 

time and are looking forward to more games in 2025. Well 

done boys! 

Well done to our home learning winners this half term...year 6! Miss Thompson and year 6 will be deciding what they 

would like for their prize this week or the first week of January. Well done to everyone who has logged on and read this 

half term! We will hit the 'reset' button in January to see who our first winners of 2025 will be. Thank you for a great 

term of home learning! 

After learning about their bodies in 

year 1, William has labelled his own 

body. I was very impressed with his 

handwriting and letter formation.  



Cai and Kobe have been completing some fantastic 

writing in English all about Space. They have been 

writing all about space and what it is like to live 

there. We are really impressed with the improve-

ment in their handwriting and how much they are 

writing!  

Here are Thomas and Precious who have drawn 

the digestive system, based on their Science 

learning. They have really enjoyed their topic and 

new lots about it!  

Ella has made this amazing model of the Northampton 

lift tower. She talked about all the steps she took to 

make this structure in great detail. Well done Ella! 

As part of year 2’s topic about how we get our food, 

Aedan has made this incredible replica of a fam. He had 

added some animals and had cleverly shown the different 

stages of harvesting crops. Well done indeed! 
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Date Year Group Event 

Tuesday 7th January 4-6 Tennis club starting  

   

   

   

Dates for your Diary 

 

Please make sure you pack 

warm PE clothes for your 

child as they may still have 

PE outside, depending on 

the sport. Trousers and 

hoodies are encouraged! 

We would like to say a huge thank you to the McArthy Dixon foundation for their support 
with Christmas hampers for some families in need this year.  As you can imagine, some 
huge fundraising efforts and generous donations have gone into making this Christmas 
Campaign possible, and it has cost over £35,000 to put everything together.   

We are extremely grateful for their support.  We will make sure we do a cake sale in the new 
year to show our support to them.  Merry Christmas and thank you, Sam 




